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Carola Grindea of England
Piano Pedogogy Specialist To Be
Convention Headlmer

By Jeannine Morrison
Piano Division Chairman

Make your plans now to attend every
exciting piano session to be offered at
our State Convention on the campus of
Shorter College, Rome, Georgia,
November 7, 8. Carola Grindea, re-
nowned teacher of pedagogy from
England, will be the featured clinician
for the convention.

Carola Grindea is the Founder and
Organizing Secretary of the European
Piano Teachers Association U.K.
(EPTA). Professor Grindea, professor
of piano at Guildhall School of Music
and Drama in London, has studied with
Tobias Matthay and Georges Inesco.
She is known to MTNA members for
her appearances at the MTNA National
Conventions, one in Chicago, 1978,
and last March in Washington, D.C. In
April of 1980, Professor Grindea and
Frank Martin, Curator, opened the
EPTA Piano Teaching Information
Centre at Trent Park Music Centre,
Middlesex Polytechnic. Ms. Grindea's
books and articles are well known in
England, and her field of specialization
is “Tensions in Piano Teaching and in
Performance.” She has produced a film
and cassette tapes on this topic as learn-
ing aids for the teacher and student.

Professor Grindea is coming to us this
November via New York City and
Atlanta, where she will teach at Georgia

State University on Thursday,
November 6. She will leave Georgia for

Tampa, Florida, where she will attend
the Florida State Convention on
November 10 and 11. She is obviously
in great demand as a teacher and clini-
cian.

On Friday, November 7, from 10
a.m. until 12 noon, Carola will be

Carola Grindea
teaching two children who have never
had piano lessons. She will first give a
talk on her creative method, using the

children for demonstration, then show
her film-strip and use a cassette tape
illustrating this approach. Teachers can
easily study from these Audio-Visual
aids. Then will follow a discussion of
other tutors (methods) for beginners,
using different approaches. Finally, she
will discuss sight-reading and develop-
ing aural perception and will allow time
for questions and answers at the end of
the session.

On Friday afternoon from 2:30 p.m.
to 4:30 p.m., Ms. Grindea will work
with two adult beginners, presenting her
Introductory Method for Adults. A
cassette tape with studying instructions
that she has made for adults will be
discussed.

Saturday morning Professor Grindea
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NATS Announces Workshop Plans

The National Association of Teachers
of Singing (NATS) will have its Fall
Workshop on the Shorter College cam-
pus simultaneously with the GMTA
Convention November 7, 8. NATS and

. GMTA members may attend each

other’s sessions interchangeably.

Clinicians for the NATS Fall Work-
shop will be Dr. Robert K. Evans and his
wife, Lucile Villeneuve Evans, both of
whom are on the faculty of the Cincin-
nati Conservatory of Music. Dr. Evans is
a renowned accompanist-coach and
Mrs. Evans, a singer.

Dr. Evans has been the accompanist
and coach to Jennie Tourel, Elena
Nikolaidi, George London, Martha
Lipton, Brian Sullivan, Eleanor Steber,
John Alexander, Jean Madeira, Hans
Hotter, and Aksel Schiotz. He has

served as the
assistant conduc-
tor of the Ameri-
can Opera
Society, New

York City; accom-
panist

and lan-

guage consultant
for the New York
Concert Choir;
frequent ac-

companist and
judge for the
Metropolitan 598
Opera Auditions; and has toured exten-
sively for the U. S. Information
Service throughout Franch. He has an
Interdisciplinary Ph.D. Degree in Slavic
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